Waltham City Council, Minutes of the meeting of February 13, 2012,

 City Council Chambers, 610 Main Street, Waltham


President Waddick called the joint meeting of the Board of Survey & Planning and the City Council  to order at 8:00 PM. City Clerk Rosario C. Malone called the roll for the City Council.  Present at roll call were Councillors Brasco, Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Logan, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Tarallo, Stanley, Waddick and Vizard.  (15). City Clerk Rosario C. Malone called the roll for the Board of Survey and Planning. Present at the roll were M. Justin Barrett, William Creonte, Jr., S. Anthony DeVitto, Brian Moroney and Mila Tarallo.  (5)

Councillor Curtin requested that the Daisy Troop 65156 lead the City Council in the pledge of allegiance. 

 Councillor Curtin moved to take resolutions out of order. On a voice vote, the resolution was taken out of order. Councillor Curtin moved to suspend the rules and act on the resolutions without committee reference. On a voice vote, the rule was suspended. Councillor Curtin moved for approval of the resolutions. Councillors Brasco and Curtin commended Troop 65156 for all their community service. On a voice vote, the resolution was adopted. Councillor Brasco moved to hear from an off council member. On a voice vote, the City Council heard from Troop Leader Kathy Santolucito. Ms. Santolucito thanked the City Council for commending Troop 65156. The Daisy Scouts receiving a resolution were Samantha Brasco, Paige Bunn, Madelin Cox, Sophie Hilbrunner, Elaine Hobson, Lenora Jones, Ashley Karish, Casey MacKenzie, Jaclyn Santolucito, and Emma Sullivan. 

Councillor Tarallo moved to accept minutes from January 23, 2012 as amended. On a voice, the minutes were accepted. 

The Clerk reads rule 29 A

Public Hearing

Due notice having been given, President Waddick opened the public hearing on the petition of
Waltham Ventures, LLC, principal, 119 Bare Hill Road, Boxford, MA. petitions the City Council pursuant to M.G.L. c 40A § 5 to amend Chapter 21 of the General Ordinance of the City of Waltham entitled “ZONING,” is hereby amended as follows:
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 21 OF THE GENERAL ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF WALTHAM ENTITLED “ZONING”

Be it ordained by the City Council of the City of Waltham as follows:

Chapter 21 of the General Ordinances of the City of Waltham entitled “ZONING”, as most recently amended, is hereby further amended as follows:

Article III entitled “Establishment of Districts,” Section 3.2 entitled “Definition of uses” is hereby amended by inserting, under “COMMERCIAL,” a new subsection as follows:


“3.226F
Pet Shop:  An establishment licensed under the provisions of


section thirty-nine A of chapter one hundred and twenty-nine of the General 


Laws of Massachusetts, where birds, reptiles and/or mammals, except dogs,


are kept for the purpose of sale at retail.”

Article III entitled “Establishment of Districts,”, Section 3.4 entitled “Table of Uses,” is hereby amended by adding, under the heading “Commercial,” the following:
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ARTICLE III, Section 3.6 entitled “Special permit criteria for specific uses,” is hereby amended by inserting the following new sections:


“3.645

Pet Shops.  A permit for the maintenance of a Pet Shop, 


where allowed under Section 3.4, Table of Uses, may be granted by the City 


Council by special permit under provisions of 3.5 of Zoning Ordinance.  The 


provisions of Sections 3.226E and 3.644 notwithstanding, a pet shop may offer 


dog grooming services and dog training services.  However, a pet shop shall not 


keep dogs for sale, nor provide dog day care, nor dog boarding services of any 


kind unless a Special Permit for the operation of a Kennel, as defined by Section 


3.226E, has been issued by the City Council pursuant to Sections 3.644.”
President Waddick asked if anyone present wanted to speak in favor of the petition. Attorney Joseph Connors, 404 Main Street, Waltham, spoke in favor of the petition. No one spoke against the petition. President Waddick closed the public hearing and opened it to questions from Councillors and members of the Board of Survey and Planning.  Councillor Tarallo inquired as to the number of zones affected by the change. Attorney Connors would have the answer for the Committee. Councillor Marchese asked for clarification of the petition. Councillor Logan requested a copy of the Massachusetts General Laws relative to the petition. Councillor Curtin inquired, if the owners would be present for the grooming and /or training. Councillor Romard requested that all City Council  members receive copies of the requested materials. Councillor LeBlanc inquired as to the maximum number of dogs to be groomed and the maximum number of dogs to be trained. Councillor Darcy inquired if pets would be for sale. Attorney Connors response was yes. Councillor McMenimen had questions regarding the zones in question. Councillor Doucette asked Attorney Connors, if the Pet Store could operate with the zoning restrictions if allowed at this location. The Board of Survey and Planning had no questions. The Board next meeting to address the matter would be March 7, 2012. Attorney Connors was told to have all questions answered by the Committee meeting of March 19, 2012. The Zoning Amendment was referred to the Ordinance and Rules Committee.

Public Hearing for a Special Permit 

Due notice having been given, President Waddick opened the public hearing on the petition of
Watch City Ventures LLC, 121 High Street c/o Berkley Investments, Inc. 121 High Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02110 hereby petitions the City Council to grant special permits for mixed used development (including residential) under the provisions of §8.431, §8.444, §8.445 and §3.511 of the Zoning Ordinance of the City of Waltham.


The premises are shown in the “Atlas City of Waltham, Massachusetts - 1988” as follows:

183-241 Crescent Street being shown as Atlas: Page 68, Block 22, Lot 2 (Watch Factory Lot);

261 Crescent Street being shown as Atlas: Page 68, Block 22, Lot 3 (Watch Factory Lot);

267-269 Crescent Street being shown as Atlas: Page 68, Block 22, Lot 4 (Watch Factory Lot);

180 Crescent Street being shown as Atlas: Page 68, Block 20, Lot 1 (Cherry Street Lot); and 

224 Crescent Street being shown as Atlas: Page 68, Block 23, Lot 1 (Brown Street Lot).

The above properties are located in a Commercial Zoning District and Riverfront Overlay District (Watch Factory Lot) and Residence B Zoning District (Brown Street Lot and Cherry Street Lot).

The legal owner of the land is Watch City Ventures LLC, 121 High Street c/o Berkley Investments, Inc. 121 High Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02110.

President Waddick asked if anyone present wanted to speak in favor of the petition. Attorney Michael Connors spoke in favor of the petition. Mr. Paul Pavone spoke in favor. President Waddick closed that part of the hearing and opened it to questions from Councillors. 

Councillor Rourke, as Ward Councillor had several questions. Councillor Rourke thanked Watch City Ventures LLC, and Berkley Investments, Inc. for having neighborhood meetings. Councillor Rourke inquired as to the total number of residents when Phase III is completed. Councillor Rourke requested that all responses to the questions be supplied to the Ordinance and Rules Committee. Councillor Logan inquired if there were to have more residential what revenue would be lost to the City. Councillor Logan further inquired as to the DCR involvement. Attorney Connors response was that they had been working closely with Mr Driscoll of the DCR. Councillor Romard requested a site view. On a voice vote, the request for a site view was approved. Councillor Romard would set the time. The President closed the public hearing and referred the matter to the Ordinance and Rules Committee.
Public Hearing for a Fuel Storage License 

Due notice having been given, President Waddick opened the public hearing on the petition of
Watch City Ventures LLC, owner and petitioner, c/o Berkeley Investments, Inc., 121 High Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02110 hereby petitions the City Council to locate a 117 car garage and two above ground storage tanks (80 gallons and 660 gallons) in approved containers.  The premises are shown in the “Atlas City of Waltham, Massachusetts – 1988” as follows:

· 183-241 Crescent Street being shown as Atlas: Page 68, Block 22, Lot 2 (Watch Factory Lot);

· 261 Crescent Street being shown as Atlas: Page 68, Block 22, Lot 3 (Watch Factory Lot); 

· 267-269 Crescent Street being shown as Atlas: Page 68, Block 22, Lot 4 (Watch Factory Lot); 

· 180 Crescent Street being shown as Atlas: Page 68, Block 20, Lot 1 (Cherry Street Lot); and

· 224 Crescent Street being shown as Atlas: Page 68, Block 23, Lot 1 (Brown Street Lot).

President Waddick asked if anyone present wanted to speak in favor of the petition. Attorney Michael Connors spoke in favor of the petition. President Waddick referred the fuel storage petition to the Ordinance and Rules Committee.

Communications from the Mayor

The Clerk read the following communications from the Mayor and each, in turn, was referred to the appropriate committee by President Waddick as indicated below: 
1. Respectfully request acceptance of the 2011 HMEP Grant from the Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency in the amount of $2,389.98.

Referred to the Finance Committee 

2. Respectfully request the reappointment of Harold W. “Jerry” Walker of 33 Leitha Drive, Waltham, MA as a member of the Waltham Recreation Board for a three year term.

Councillor Darcy moved to suspend the rules and act on the appointment without committee reference. Councillor Logan rose to object to the action of suspending the rules. Councillor Logan stated that rules should only be suspended when necessary. Councillor Tarallo moved to vote on Councillor Darcy’s motion. The roll was called. Voting to suspend the rules were Councillors Brasco, Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, Tarallo and Vizard. Voting nay was Councillor Logan. Councillor Darcy moved to confirm the appointment. The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Councillors Brasco, Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Logan, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, Tarallo, Waddick  and Vizard. By a 15 to 0 vote, the appointment was confirmed. 

3.  Respectfully request acceptance of a grant from the Executive Office of Health and Human Services, Department of Health, in the amount of Two Thousand dollars ($2,000.00). 

Referred to the Finance Committee 

4. Respectfully request that the easement for Winter and West Streets, just passed by the Council under City Council Order Nos 31301 and 31646, be made public ways.

Referred to the Public Works Committee 

5. Respectfully request an executive session at your earliest convenience for the purpose of negotiation strategy with regard to the acquisition of real estate. i.e. additional parking for the William F. Stanley Senior Center. 

Referred to the Committee of the Whole  

6. Respectfully request an appropriation of funds in the amount of $3,523.30 from Unreserved Fund Balance to account # 001-192-5200-5210 Building Department-Utilities. These funds will be used for building utility cost at the Fitch School.

Referred to the Finance Committee 

7. Respectfully forwarding the vote of the School Committee surplusing $ 3523.30 from their B Account. 

Referred to the Finance Committee 


All license are referred to the License and Franchises Committee

Application for a renewal of Second Hand Dealers License for Marcou Jewelers, Moody Street. 
 

Application for a renewal of Class II Motor Vehicle License for Diamond Automotive.
 

New Business

Request for a Mass Port Letter 

Green Cab of Waltham, INC, Alexander Yesjian, 183 Smith Street Waltham petitions City Council for Mass Port Letter. 

Referred to the License and Franchises Committee 

Request for a Mass Port Letter

Emmanuel Balobyeki, 37 Middlesex Cir # 16, Waltham petitions the Waltham City Council  for a Mass Port Letter. 

Referred to the License and Franchises Committee 

Petition for a Time Extension

200 Moody Street LLC, c/o The Nelson Companies, Ltd., 75 Third Avenue, Waltham, petitions the City Council for time to act on a special permit for property located at 210 Moody Street until April 30, 2012. Councillor Tarallo moved to suspend the rules and act on the matter without committee reference. Roll Call was called. Voting to suspend the rules were Councillors Brasco, Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Logan, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, Tarallo, and Vizard. By a 14 to 0 vote, the rules were suspended. Councillor Tarallo moved to grant the time extension. The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Brasco, Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Logan, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, Tarallo, and Vizard. By a 14 to 0 vote, the time extension was granted. Order # 31672

Committee Reports 

Licenses and Franchises Committee 

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the Lodging House License for 94 Adams Street be renewed.

Councillor Logan moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council .

On a voice vote, the Lodging House License was granted. 

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the Lodging House License for 240 Crescent Street be renewed.

Councillor Logan moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council .

On a voice vote, the Lodging House License was granted. 

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the Lodging House License for 10 Maple Street be renewed.

Councillor Logan moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council .

On a voice vote, the Lodging House License was granted. 

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the Lodging House License for 20-22 Adams Street be renewed.

Councillor Logan moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council .

On a voice vote, the Lodging House License was granted. 

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the Lodging House License for 11-13- Walnut Street be renewed.

Councillor Logan moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council .

On a voice vote, the Lodging House License was granted. 

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the Class II Motor Vehicle License for 190 High Street Corp. be renewed.

Councillor Logan moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.

On a voice vote, the Class II Motor Vehicle License was granted with the standard restrictions.  

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the Class II Motor Vehicle License for Absolute Auto, 50 River Street be renewed.

Councillor Logan moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.

On a voice vote, the Class II Motor Vehicle License was granted with the standard restrictions.  

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the Class II Motor Vehicle License for Waltham Tow 279 R Crescent Street be renewed.

Councillor Logan moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.

On a voice vote, the Class II Motor Vehicle License was granted with the standard restrictions.  

 

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the Extended Hours for 

CVS. Harvard Street be renewed. 

Councillor Logan moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.

On a voice vote, the Extended Hours for CVS Harvard Street was granted. 

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the Extended Hours for 

190 High Street Corp with the restriction of 5:30 AM to 6:00 AM be granted. 

Councillor Logan moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.

On a voice vote, the Extended Hours for 190 High Street was granted. 

The Licenses and Franchises Committee recommended that the Mass. Port Letter for Judith Kobusinge, 3 Charles Street Ave. be granted. 

Councillor Logan moved the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.

On a voice vote, the Mass Port letter was granted. 

Public Works Committee

Public Works Committee recommended that the resolution regarding the implement plan for the inspection of pipes be placed on file.

Councillor Rourke moved the action of the committee be the action of the City Council .

On a voice vote, the resolution was placed on file. 

Public Works Committee recommended that the resolution relative to conduit on poles-overhead wires be placed on file.

Councillor Rourke moved the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.

On a voice vote, the resolution was placed on file. 

Public Works Committee recommended that the resolution regarding trestles over the river be placed on file.

Councillor Rourke moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council .

On a voice vote, the resolution was placed on file. 

Public Works Committee recommended that the resolution regarding fixing Goldencrest Avenue be placed on file.

Councillor Rourke moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council .

On a voice vote, the resolution was placed on file. 

Public Works Committee recommended that the resolution regarding a parking ban be placed on file.

Councillor Rourke moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council .

On a voice vote, the resolution was placed on file. 

Long Term Debt Committee 

The Long Term Debt Committee recommended that the loan order in the amount of $864,757.00 for equipment be given a first reading 

Councillor Stanley moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council. On a voice vote, the loan order was given a first reading

The Long Term Debt Committee recommended that the loan order in the amount of 

$ 300,000.00 Engineer -  Chesterbrook (middle) Flood Storage be given a first reading. 

Councillor Stanley moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council. On a voice vote, the loan order was given a first reading

The Long Term Debt Committee recommended that a transfer of capital improvement funds in the amount of $87,000.00 for the pump station rehab project, specifically to replace the emergency generator at the Legion Road pump station.


From
# 603-440-2010-7310
Sewer – Marlborough / Humbolt Rehab


To
#603-440-2010-7355
Sewer – Pump Station Rehab

Amount
$60,000000


From
# 603-440-2005-7360
Sewer – Sewer Rehab (various)


To
#603-440-2005-7355
Sewer – Pump Station Rehab

Amount
$27,000000. be approved 

Councillor Stanley moved the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.

On a voice vote, the order was adopted. Order # 31671

Special Meeting of the Long Term Debt Committee 2-13-12

The Long Term Debt Committee recommended that the City Council approve the Community Preservation supplemental budget increase of $1,900.00 to cover the five (5) remaining “Regular Meetings” and two (2) if needed Special Meetings.

Councillor Stanley moved the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.

On a voice vote, the order was adopted. Order # 31673

Committee of the Whole 

The Committee of the Whole recommended that the appointment of Lawrence Merrill, Jr., 114 Riverview Avenue, Waltham, as a constable for a three-year term. 
Councillor Doucette moved that the action of the committee be the action of the City Council. Roll was called. Voting for the appointment of Lawrence Merrill were Councillors Brasco Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Logan, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Stanley, Tarallo, Vizard and Waddick. By a vote of 15 to 0,  the appointment was confirmed. 

Finance Committee

The Finance Committee recommended that the a transfer of funds in the amount of $25,000.00 from account:

From  # 0011-480-5100-5111 Traffic Salaries 

To account # 001-480-5400-53 Traffic Consultant be approved. 

Councillor Curtin moved the action of the committee be the action of the City Council.

The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Brasco, Curtin, Darcy, Giordano, LeBlanc, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley , and Vizard. Voting nay were Councillors Doucette, Logan, Tarallo. By a 11 to 3 vote,  the order was adopted. Order # 31670

Resolution

Resolution presented by Councillor Rourke regarding Stretch Building Code.

Referred to the Ordinance and Rules Committee 

Councillor Curtin moved to adjourn. On a voice vote, the City Council adopted the motion and the Council meeting was adjourned at 11:15 PM. 
PAGE  
1
minutes


